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Introduction
This report is covering the period of one year from January 2017 to December 2017. It gives the highlights of activities that TASWO K implemented in the past 12 months. Some challenges discussed and way forward given. The following activities were implemented in 2017: 

A. Marking World Social Work day
Taswo K celebrated the World Social work day on 25th March 2017 at Huruma Hospital in Rombo District. Twenty seven (27) members participated. We managed to mobilize gifts and collections like soaps, juice, biscuits and gloves and submit to the Leadership of the Hospital. We market the day by doing the following:

1. Cleaned the hospital compound.

2. Visited pedriatic ward and provided gifts
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Photo: Left, TASWO K members in Pedriatric ward. Right, members cleaning the Hospital compound
B. General Meeting (GM)
The GM was held on 20th May, 2017 at the Moshi Municipal Hall.  Sixty (60) members convened and participated. There were paper presentations and discussion, also members shared work place related changes and solutions.
C. Annual General Meeting (AGM) 
The AGM took place on 18th November, 2017 at the Moshi Municipal Hall.  Eighty six (86) members participated including a representative from TASWO HQ, Mr. Joseph Kayinga, who is the Publicity Secretary. Amongst us in the meeting, the FO delegation was also present. At this meeting, important updates and discussion were made. Among which were:

a) Progress on the establishment of Social Work Council

b) Social Work Conference in Rwanda

c) National Annual General Meeting in Kilimanjaro

d) Report on the Zambia Conference

e) Report on National AGM in Dodoma
f) Implementation of activity and financial report 2017

g) TASWO K Plans for 2018 
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Photo: A section of TASWO K Members closely following AGM proceedings 
D. The Report on Social Work Conference in Zambia
It was reported that Ms. Romana Olomi had an opportunity to represent TASWO K in  Zambia. A brief presentation about the trip was made on 18th of November 2017 and comprehesive report has aready been shared with FO in October, 2017. 
E. Recruitment of new Members 
A Task force was formed to aid recruitment of new member. Ordinary members were asked to volunteer and six participated in the exercise. They visited all seven districts to identify potential members. Twenty six (26) of them were reached and their contact captured. This approach was a success since the potential members reached showed up on the AGM. Ten (10) have already subscribed this year. The future initiative should focus on encouraging them to subscribe to TASWO K. 
F. Representation of TASWO K to National Annual General Meeting in Dodoma
Six members from TASWO K attended the Annual General Meeting in Dodoma region. The meeting was held at the University of Dodoma (UDOM) in October 4th-6th 2017. Two representatives (Mr. Francis Sunguya and Ms. Upendo Ramadhani) were supported by TASWO K, while Mr. Duncan Mgati and Mr. Pruncen Furaha were supported by John Snow Inc (JSI), an American based Health organization working in Tanzania. Ms. Agness Urasa supported herself and Ms. Christina Haule was supported by her employer Kilimanjaro Christian Medical Centre (KCMC).
G. Board’s Meetings
         The TASWO K Board meets regularly to discuss different matters regarding the association. These meetings are either planned or extra ordinary ones. It happened that for 2018, extra ordinary meetings were many compared to structured meetings. It was worthy meeting since, “a meeting is said to be healthy to an association.” 
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Photo: Joint meeting between FO delegation and the Board of TASWO K

H. Capacity building Training
All six members of the TASWO K Executive committee were trained on both report writing skills and basic accounting record keeping and reporting. It was a one day training facilitated by Ms. Upendo Ramadhani and Mr. Japhary Salum (both of them were trained by Ms. Greth when they visited Norway in 2015). The training took place on 2nd December, 2017. We however, felt that the financial package needs extra training to make the subject clearer. A financial specialist from one of the NGO in Moshi will be consulted to aid smooth understanding of specific accounting skills or on a more user friendly accounting package.    
I. Social Work Trainnee program

It has also been a good practice for at least two Norwegian social workers to practice social work in Tanzania as one of the mission for annual visits. This year, Tor-Eivind Karlsen and Sølvi Folkedal have had an opportunity to practice social work activities at SIMBA FOOT PRINTS FOUNDATION for five days. Simba Footprints Foundation is a Community Center based in Mjimpya with Mission of enables youth and families from underserved communities in Tanzania to develop academically, socially and emotionally, through different programs offered. We hope they had a good time. We are looking forward to reading their reports.  
Challenges and the Way forward

Challenges

· The main challenge is that many social workers and welfare officers are reluctant in joining TASWO. Through recruitment exercise, it was evident that majority of those reached, describes themselves as members of TASWO in different social media groups such as face book and whatsapp but rarely attends meetings or pay their dues.
Way forward

· TASWO K shall tirelessly continue to encourage social workers, social welfare officers, practitioners, social educators, researchers, social work students, policy makers etc. (in both Public and Private sector) to see the value of joining TASWO and participate in its activities such as workshops, conferences, seminars, meetings and community service activities.
Conclusion

The year 2017 was a success to TASWO K. All the activities planned were successful implemented as per the budget line. We are looking forward to continue our good work in 2018. We have planned for many activities including hosting the national delegation of over 300 participants who will come in October, 2018 to attend the National Annual General Meeting here in Kilimanjaro region.
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